
Minutes of a Meeting of the Communities in Bloom held via electronic communications in 
Fort McMurray, Alberta, on Thursday, March 24, 2022, commencing at 6:00 PM. 

Present: 

Helen Meyer, Chair 
Destiny Jefferies, Vice Chair 
Victoria Ganace, Public-at-Large 
Kendrick Cardinal, Councillor 
 
Absent: 

Johnny Dulku, Public-at-Large 
Nicole McMillan, Public-at-Large 
 
Administration: 

Seville Kwan, Department Administrator, Public Works 
Terra Brenneis, Manager, Community Relations 
Sonia Soutter, Manager, Senior Legislative Officer 
Destiny Hilliard, Clerk, Legislative Services 
 

1. Call to Order 

Helen Meyer, Chair, called the meeting to order at 6:07 p.m. 

 2. Adoption of Agenda 

MOTION: 

THAT the Agenda be adopted as presented. 

RESULT: CARRIED [UNANIMOUS] 

MOVER: Victoria Ganace 

SECONDER: Destiny Jefferies 

FOR: Ganace, Jefferies, Meyer 

ABSENT: Dulku, McMillan 

3. Minutes of Previous Meetings 

3.1. Communities in Bloom Committee Meeting - February 24, 2022  

MOTION: 
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THAT the Minutes of the Communities in Bloom Committee Meeting held on February 
24, 2022, be approved as presented. 

RESULT: ACCEPTED [UNANIMOUS] 

MOVER: Destiny Jefferies 

SECONDER: Victoria Ganace 

FOR: Ganace, Jefferies, Meyer 

ABSENT: Dulku, McMillan 

4. New and Unfinished Business 

4.1. Flower of The Year Update 

Seville Kwan, Department Administrator, provided an update on the Flower of The Year, 
noting the flower seeds have arrived. She shared a draft graphic for the seed packages 
noting that once the graphic was finalized the seed packages will be ready for 
distribution.  
 
Action Item: 
 
Seville Kwan, Department Administrator, and Terra Brenneis, Manager, Community 
Relations to send Cr. Cardinal an email that provides information on the Community 
Garden Program   
 

4.2. Roundtable 

Cr. Cardinal gave a brief overview of issues in Fort Chipewyan. 
 
Action Item: 
 
Terra Brennais, Manager, Community Relations, to work with the Parks Department to 
determine who is responsible for upgrades to signage and flower beds in Fort 
Chipewyan. 
 
Seville Kwan, Department Administrator, noted there are currently two vacant positions 
on the Communities in Bloom Committee. She also noted the Communities in Bloom 
Committee has been registered for the national Communities in Bloom program. 

 Adjournment 

The meeting adjourned at 6:57 p.m. 
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